MONTANA SUPPLEMENT



Editor: Daniel E Koch Jr. REPGC

dkoch911@yahoo.com, 406-861-9946

In Memory of Floyd P. Jenni MWPGM and REPGC 01/13/1926 – 01-27-2020

Floyd Jenni, 94, of Lewistown, beloved father, grandfather, great grandfather, cousin and brother passed away quietly in his sleep on Jan. 27, 2020, after a long and happy life. Floyd was born Jan. 13, 1926, to Fred and Bell (Kynett) Jenni of Lewistown. He attended the Jenni School through 8th grade and graduated from Fergus High School in 1943. Floyd was kept from military service by a physical issue and spent the years of WWII ranching with his father and attending Montana State College, where he graduated with honors in Agriculture Education in 1948.

In 1947, Floyd married Peggy Conard whom he met at a community dance when they were both in high school. They were a devoted couple who would have celebrated 72 years of marriage in June 2019 had Peggy not passed away in May. In their younger years, they enjoyed square dancing, playing cards with neighbors and friends, and gathering with their large, extended families for holidays and reunions. They spent countless hours attending 4-H events, and their children's school activities.

Floyd was universally respected and loved for his authentic and thoughtful nature, his quick but gentle wit, and his thoughtfulness and kindness.

Floyd was an active member of the community and an innovative rancher on his grandfather's homestead from 1950 until 2014, when he and Peggy moved to Lewistown. He won many honors and awards, including Jaycee Outstanding Young Farmer of Fergus County in 1955. He was active in Farm Bureau, First Presbyterian Church, and league bowling. Floyd and Peggy enjoyed travel in their later years, visiting Hawaii, Glacier Bay in Alaska, the Holy Land, and many other destinations.

Floyd was a devoted member of Masonic organizations, holding local and/or state offices in Friendship Lodge #39, the York Rite Chapter, Council, and Commandery, Scottish Rite, Al Bedoo Shrine, and Order of Eastern Star. He served as Grand Master for the Grand Lodge of MT in 1969-70. In 2015, he received the national Ephraim Kirby award for service beyond the normal boundaries of dedication.

Obituary re-printed from the Cloyd Funeral home website.

The Obituary failed to mention that Most Worshipful Brother Floyd as served as our Right Eminent Grand Commander in 1984-1985 and according to our Grand York Rite website, at the time of his passing, he was our oldest living Past Grand Commander. Most Worshipful Brother Jenni, we thank you for your dedication to the craft and pray you may rest well.

On a lighter note!



Billings Chapter #6 RAM welcomed in 2 new Companions on the 29th of Feb. It is my understanding that this is the first time that Billings Chapter #6 has been able to preform the degrees in house since 2012 and there is talk of 5 more in the works in the next few months. Great job companions keep it up!

18 april 2020 montana supplement 19